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Running, Signing, Learning
Another brilliant week, full of variety and fun – and a lot of trips to central London! Year 5 visited the 
British museum and our Choir also ventured into central London to take part in a Haringey Signing 
Festival. This was all on top of last weekend’s fabulous London Mini-Marathon event, where a huge 
group of SJV children were supported by an enthusiastic team of parents and teachers! Such a proud 
moment in the lovely London spring sunshine – huge thanks to Mrs. Kavanagh for ‘persuading’ us all 
to do it, to all our teachers and parents that supported (and ran) and to ‘Franck the Photographer’, 
who captured the joy and pride so beautifully!

In the coming weeks, the British Museum will be ‘hit’ again, along with the Natural History Museum, 
AND the British Library. We are so fortunate to live on a tube line giving us access to all of this 
culture, history, science, geography and music! 

Nothing better than an SJV road-trip: they are a delight to take on the road and they always draw 
gushing praise from fellow travellers and museum staff. We can even overlook their ‘is it lunchtime 
yet?’ as the tube goes through Finsbury Park! 

Wishing you all a wonderful weekend as always…and Come on you Spurs!    S.McNicholas, Headteacher
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“Everything we can be, with Christ in our hearts.” 



Celebration of the Word - Faith 

Word:

A reading from the Gospel according to John 
Jesus said to his disciples, “I am the true vine and you are the 
branches. But just as a branch cannot produce fruit unless it 
remains joined to the vine, you cannot produce fruit unless 
you remain in me. Anyone who does not remain in me is like a 
branch that has been thrown away. But if you remain in me 
and my words remain in you, then you will produce much fruit 
to the glory of God.”

Reflection: 
Pope Francis said: “Faith is not a light that scatters all our darkness, but a lamp 
that guides the way.” 
Let’s think about the word ‘Faith’. Faith is believing in something even when we 
can't see it. It's like believing that the sun will rise every morning, even when it's 
hidden behind clouds. 
Having faith is important because it gives us hope and courage, especially when 
things are difficult. It helps us believe that everything will be okay, even when we're 
worried or scared.
Faith also teaches us to be kind and caring to others. When we have faith, we trust 
that there is goodness in the world, and we want to spread that goodness to 
others.

The Mission from today’s Gospel? Have faith and trust in 
yourself and those that look after you. 



Notices

Bunting for the summer fayre:
Before Easter the children were given a bunting template 
to fill in. Please return these to the class teacher if you 
have not already done so.

Dates for your diary:
Thursday 2nd May: School is closed It is in use a polling 
station. School reopens as normal on Friday 3rd May

Wednesday 5th June 10:30 in school hall:
Bishop John Sherrington will be celebrating mass with 
the school community to celebrate the school’s 50th

anniversary. All welcome.

Saturday 29th June: Summer Fayre
Our 50th anniversary celebration summer fayre takes 
place.
If you can help please contact your class representative

Lost Property:
There are two pairs of glasses in the school office, one 
pair of adult glasses were found in the infant playground 
this week.



This year St John Vianney school will be 50 YEARS OLD! 

SAVE THE DATE
The Friends of St John Vianney school are planning a summer 
Fayre that will be held in the school playground on Saturday 29th

June, midday till 4pm, to celebrate. 

WAYS TO GET INVOLVED
We want people to join in to make this an event to remember! 
If your child is part of a dance class or music group that might like 
to perform for 1-10minutes on our stage, get in touch!

If you have a catering background, or have a passion for cooking a 
particular food that you could make in quantity for the event, 
please get in touch!

If you have SJV uniform that’s in good condition but that your 
child has grown out of, save it and there will be a collection closer 
to the date.

Or If you’d like to help with the planning of the Fayre, the 
fundraising or have another skill – do get in contact with your 
Friends of SJV class rep, or email us: sjvfriends@gmail.com

And keep a look out for further notices….

mailto:sjvfriends@gmail.com




London Mini-Marathon 2024

On a beautiful spring morning, the SJV team trekked up to central London to take part in 
the official London Marathon Weekend. Children, teachers and parents ran the iconic 
course, passing some of the words most recognisable landmarks – what an experience!



London Mini-Marathon 2024



London Mini-Marathon 2024



London Mini-Marathon 2024

It’s almost as if I wasn’t 
there…well done to our teacher 
Running Team!



Choir on the Road Again!

The SJV Choir enjoyed a lovely moment in the spotlight this week as 
they visited Kings Place to sing at the Haringey Music Services’ Signing 
Festival! CLICK HERE to watch their fabulous performance!

https://www.st-johnvianney.haringey.sch.uk/events-gallery


Y5 Workshop at the British Library

Year 5 boosted their Geographical skills this week when they visited the 
iconic British Library to take part in a map making workshop.



Choir on the Road Again!



Reception Complete Mini-Marathon!



Reception Complete Mini-Marathon!



Year 1 Complete Mini-Marathon



Flower Power in Reception

Reception Class have the loveliest Friday afternoons! 
Last week, they painted some beautiful flowers, and 
this week, they studied REAL flowers to see all their 
different parts!



Attendance Update

National Average: 93.6%

SJV Year to date – September 5th to today: 94.48%

SJV This week: 96.46%

Amazing attendance figures this week – well done all! It’s been 
some time since we had over 96% attendance. It’s lovely to see 
everyone in, working hard and playing with their friends.

Thank you – I know you do your best, and I know that it is 
difficult sometimes. Your efforts are appreciated.







26th April 2024

Reception:
I would like to choose D for being a good friend. This week, I have noticed 
him showing kindness and encouragement to his friends at playtime. He 
also kindly picked up a friend who fell down during a class run. Thank you 
for looking after us!

I would also like to choose T for her beautiful masterpiece in Art. She 
carefully looked at the shapes of the petals when doing an observational 
drawing of a flower, inspired by Georgia O'Keefe. I enjoyed listening to her 
explain why she chose the colours she used. Well done!



26th April 2024

Class 1:
This week my star is going to S for his effort in reading. I can see that you are 
becoming very confident when it comes to reading your real and nonsense words. 
You are remembering all of your reading strategies that have been taught to you. 
You are breaking up your words into chunks using your’ ‘Fred fingers’ and sounding 
out. As a result you are becoming fluid and quicker when it comes to reading your 
quiz words. At story time I can see you are focusing really hard on listening carefully 
to the stories and putting your hand up to answer some complex questions about 
what has been read to you. Well done and keep it up!

My next star goes to T who is really trying to work hard on his work presentation. He 
is really trying hard to make sure that his letters are resting nicely on the lines. 
Making sure that his lettering size are all the same size too. He is also thinking 
carefully about questions that are being asked of him during class discussions and 
has a result answering how and why questions with great thought and reasons. 
Great effort!



26th April 2024

Class 2:
My star this week is going to someone that tries hard in 
everything they do. They always aim to do their best. I know that 
I can put my trust in them to help other members of the class 
especially their maths partner. O is very good at guiding their 
partner to the correct answer. Well done to you and keep working 
hard!

My next star is for our class artist. M, you have worked so hard 
this week and last week on your clay models. You made sure that 
you used the techniques taught and you thought of imaginative 
ideas for your creations. Well done M, I look forward to seeing 
more of your great creations!



26th April 2024

Class 3:
I – For working really hard in science this week. He participated 
well within his group and make effective contributions during 
their discussions. He was engaged in his learning and recalled 
some of his knowledge and understanding from last year. Well 
done!

C – For being a polite, kind member of the class who works well 
across all subjects. She did some fantastic work in art this week, 
creating animal drawing in charcoal and chalk, she’s a real 
budding artist! Keep up the hard work!



26th April 2024

Class 4:
It has been incredibly hard to choose stars this week as there has been so 
much wonderful work and focus. However, our first star is a maths star. 
Class 4 have been working on the complex concepts of converting 
improper fractions into mixed numbers in addition and subtraction. S was 
determined to master all of these skills - her determination was inspiring. 
Once secure, she gave her time to teach those around her. Thank you S 
for being a mini teacher. Our second star is also for a child who has really 
impressed us with her determination and independence. M has the ability 
to assess what she needs and ask specific questions to help her move 
forward. Despite missing some key lessons, she was organised and 
focussed ensuring she could catch up and produce some excellent work, 
particular in history. Well done M.



26th April 2024

Class 5:
Our first star this week is a maths star. This is going to someone who has made a 
really big effort to give all those things she finds tricky a really good go. Over the 
past few weeks she has shown more and more independence during lessons and it is 
fantastic to see the answers to some tricky questions appearing on her white board 
in a timely manner. For her resilience and willingness to push through what 
sometimes feels like an impenetrable wall of maths gobbledygook, the star goes to 
H

Our second star is for someone who is quite new to our class. It is a very big deal to 
move schools and start all over again, especially when everyone else in the class has 
been together for so long. All the new names, new routines, new knowledge and 
new environments takes a bit of getting used to. It has been lovely to see how this 
young lady is now rising to these challenges and showing independence and 
maturity in her homework and work presentation in general. Well done P.



26th April 2024

Class 6:
P has worked hard in Maths this week in Position and Movement 
and in Data Handling. He has worked hard in explaining and 
justifying his answers, and is a dependable maths partner in 
lessons. Well done!

O is an example to others; he is always ready to learn. Organised, 
dependable, inquisitive and curious, he can be trusted to try his 
best in all that he does. Thank you and well done!









Yellow belt – done!



Hip-Hop Dancing 
sensation!



Making waves in the 
swimming pool!


